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4. Sascha Jesaulenko-Ash:

Why is this council opposed to implementing CCTV in high-crime areas?
Especially in heritage-protected areas where a permit is required to implement CCTV
on personal property. And areas that have basically no street lights such as the bike
path along the entire Park Street.

The General Manager City Sustainability and Strategy provided the following response:

Thank you Sascha for your question.

Council does not operate CCTV in public areas. We consider the evidence on the
effectiveness of CCTV for crime prevention, is inconclusive. The responsibility for the
installation and management of CCTV falls under the purview of the Victorian
Government. For more detailed information, please refer to the Yarra City Council
CCTV Policy which is available on Council’s website.
More specifically and relevant to private property, a planning permit is required to install
security systems and cameras in some instances. Specifically, a planning permit is
required if the property is in a Heritage Overlay and the security system and/ or
cameras would be visible from the street (other than a lane) or public park.

5. Kenneth Gomez:
Yarra's 2025 Budget appears to allocate $6.5M to hire External Consultants to deploy
the Technology One ERP software and currently has a tender in market to choose
these consultants.

Using this software can bring large benefits to Council but is also a risky project
because it touches so many existing work practices and existing systems.

Brisbane City Council, Wellington City Council and Cairns Regional Council have
reported multi-million dollar cost over-runs when they ran into problems deploying the
same Technology One ERP software.

How does Council intend to avoid these risks?

The Acting General Manager Corporate Services provided the following response:

Thank you for your question, Kenneth. City of Yarra is indeed investing in upgrading
the systems that allow us to support our Council.

We’ll manage these risks by maintaining tight control of the project scope and avoiding
complexities of design and minimising if not avoiding customisations.  Our biggest
challenge is to improve and streamline our business processes, technology after all is
an enabler and not the end goal in itself.

Managing projects of this size is indeed challenging, however we have been preparing
for this for over 12 months by running detailed workshops and by understanding our
business requirements and keeping the scope tightly controlled.

We have also certainly learned from others’ experience, City of Brisbane for example in
retrospect has identified that they had processes poorly defined and their service
catalogue was deficient.  In our case, we have been updating our processes and have
recently completed a review of our Service Catalogue as part of our service planning
process.

We have also established a number of Project Control Groups from project level
groups to governance steering committees.  In addition, we have engaged an external
probity advisor across the entire lifecycle of the project. And we also report regularly
into the Audit and Risk Committee.
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We have also established an IT Architecture Review Board. An IT Architecture Review 
Board (ARB) plays a critical role in governing the architecture and design of our IT 
systems. The ARB ensures that IT projects align with the enterprise's architectural 
standards and strategic goals, fostering consistency, interoperability, and compliance 
across the technology landscape. It reviews project designs, assesses technical risks, 
and provides guidance on architectural best practices, thereby helping to optimise our 
solutions. 

6. Dr Sharon Harrison:
Can Officers advise how much funding Council has allowed in the 2024/2025 budget 
for assessing its stormwater drainage infrastructure and undertaking renewal works?
The General Manager Infrastructure and Environment provided the following response: 
Council has made and continues to make significant investments into management of 
its stormwater assets including (for 24/25):

(a) $4m for drainage renewal and upgrades;

(b) $6m in other civil capital projects which includes stormwater asset renewal and 
upgrades;

(c) Developer upgrades to Council’s assets of $millions annually;

(d) $800k in laneway upgrades and renewal (which includes stormwater 
management), and

(e) $4m in operating expenses that includes drain and pit cleaning, inspections, 
audits, planning, supervision and kerb and channel sweeping.

7. Michael Spencer:
My question relates to the 2024/25 Budget and I would like to know when the Mayor 
and other councillors were advised of the revised financial position, why it was 
recommended $5 million be transferred to reserves instead of the full $7.2 million as 
per paragraph 24, whether the change of financial position was advised as part of the 
consultation process, how many submissions were received relating to the additional 
funding provided for the Vietnam celebration and whether council undertook any 
evaluation of the proposed $400,000 to be spent on that celebration.

The Chief Executive Officer provided the following response: 
The draft budget was prepared over many months in consultation with Councillors 
including around 10 workshops and finalised in February.

The April Forecast is an estimate and subject to potential future events that could 
impact the final position for the financial year The forecast position based on accrual 
accounting and not all of the forecast surplus will be allocated as cash.  The final 
position will not be known until the EOFY reconciliation process has been completed 
however Officers were confident that a $5 million transfer to reserves was reasonable. 
The revised financial position (referred to in the Council report as ‘The April Forecast’) 
was discussed in detail with Councillors during May and June.

In relation to the celebration of the Vietnamese community, in October 2023 Council 
unanimously resolved a general business motion to acknowledge the significant 
contribution of the Vietnamese and broader Asian community, recognising that 2025 
will be the 50 year anniversary of the Vietnamese people arriving in Australia.  Council 
also requested officers provide a report on opportunities to commemorate these 
cultural anniversaries and practical support for their implementation.


